



SECOND QRESEARCH ADVISORY BOARD MEETING

8th JULY 2004 at 1pm

BMA House

Minutes
1. Introductions and apologies for absence

Present: Mrs Joy Dale, Dr Laurence Buckman, Dr John Ford, Professor Azeem Majeed, Dr John Williams, Professor Mike Pringle, Dr Julia Hippisley-Cox, Mike Heaps

Apologies: Dr Jonathan Meadows, Professor Hywel Williams, Dr Dai Evans, Ronan Ryan

2. Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes were agreed. 

3. Matters arising

The revised patient notice, as refined by Joy Dale and the RCGP’s Patient Group was welcomed and agreed. The revised version will be submitted to the MREC for approval. When approved, it will be sent to participating practices as an option alongside the current patient notice. [Post meeting note: Joy to circulate electronic form of the notice]

Action: Julia Hippisley-Cox

4. Presentation on QRESEARCH – progress to date

Dr Julia Hippisley-Cox presented the current state of QRESEARCH. The following points were raised:

· There is a real issue of capacity and workload. The complexity of the work in extracting and interpreting data has been greater than expected. The development of QRESEARCH needs to take this into account.

· There are currently 400 practices (6.5m patients) on the EMIS fileserver; of these 240 (4m) have been transferred to the Nottingham QRESEARCH fileserver. 530 practices have consented to take part, but some will not activate and others are in Northern Ireland (technical NHSNet issues), so the full database should be uploaded by mid-Autumn 2004

· Feedback to practices has occurred for diabetes and will soon occur for CHD. In order to make feedback most effective, system development will be required. We need to explore and compare the audited results from QRESEARCH, QMAS, EMIS (normal search), and EMIS Population Manager

Action: Julia Hippisley-Cox

· We deal with multiple contractors and sometimes they ask for similar analyses. The issues around this were discussed.

· All users of QRESEARCH analysis service will be strongly encouraged to place the reports in the public domain.

· We may need to ensure that we see press releases concerning QRESEARCH outputs before they are placed in the public domain. John Ford offered advice on contractual issues

Action: Julia Hippisley-Cox, John Ford

5. Data quality

The discussion, led by John Williams, concentrated on the dimensions of quality, and the development of indices of quality in key clinical areas. These indices or attributes can be quantitatively used to rate data quality, using control charts to reflect practice size and normal data variation. QRESEARCH is currently working on  establishing  a mechanism for defining a “first data quality date” and a “current data quality” index for each practice which involves looking at the completeness of data, comparing with external data sources [GPRD, Census 2001, Key Health Statistics], looking for internal consistency [e.g. patients on insulin who do not have diabetes recorded], and using control chart methodology for looking at outliers. This was presented in detail at the meeting in January in Nottingham

Action: Julia Hippisley-Cox and John Williams

6. Next meeting
The next meeting will be on a Thursday in January in London (BMA House preferably). Helena Johnson will notify dates. Dai Evans will be offered the chance to nominate a deputy if he is unable to attend in London. It was agreed that papers and agendas can be circulated by e-mail.

Action: Helena Johnson
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